

Strensham Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 14th November 2013 starting at 19:30 in Strensham Village Hall. 

Present:	Councillors:	 N P Guilding (Chairman) 	C White  A Truscott D Wallbank
L Gough

Apologies:	Cllr P Ellis Cllr Gribble DCllr Davis & CCllr Hardman

In Attendance: 	Rebecca Abunassar (Clerk) 5 Parishioners

37/13	Welcome & Apologies: Cllr Guilding welcomed all present

38/13 	Declarations of Interest & Dispensation Requests from Councillors
			None received

39/13	Minutes:  The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated. Cllr Gribble had email with a request for confirmation on a few points and his email was read out. The proposed alterations were discussed at length and it was agreed that Mr Reynolds had said he would regularly sweep the village but also stated that it wouldn’t be necessary until the Sainsbury’s contract was underway. It was clarified that vehicle counting strips would be requested from Highways but only once the volume of lorries increased again. Once the word cubic had been removed from the minutes it was agreed that they were a fair reflection of the discussions at the previous meeting and would therefore be signed off with one amendment by the Chairman.  
	
40/13 	Matters Arising and Progress Reports:
a) Severn Trent Building: The Clerk was still awaiting a response from Highways and the County Councillor as to whether they will agree to block the road off as per Severn Trent’s Suggestion.
 ACTION: The Clerk to continue to chase to Jonathan Fraser & Cllr Hardman for a response on Severn Trent’s suggestion.

b) New Homes Bonus: It was proposed by Cllr Wallbank and seconded by Cllr White to apply for a Vehicle Activated Speed Sign with the New Homes Bonus funding. The cost of the machine would be approximately £2500 with minimal running costs which would leave additional funding for other projects.
ACTION: The Clerk to complete the New Homes Bonus application form for the VAS sign.

c) Lorries through the Village: The number of lorries had dramatically decreased as anticipated due to the completion of the Mythe project. The sweeper lorry did go through the village on the Saturday following the meeting to clean the mess but it had not visited the village again. The track was said to be in a very poor state of repair and it was requested that photos were taken and sent to the Environment Agency. It was agreed to seek confirmation from the Environment Agency on the volume already received at the site as the information had not been forwarded as promised following the site visit.      
ACTION: The Clerk to arrange for the counting strips to be put in place if the activity starts up again and to seek confirmation from the Environment Agency as to the volume that has been deposited to date and to email photos of the track.
d) ROSPA Report/Playground Repairs:  The work on the playground required by ROSPA had been undertaken and additional work had also taken place to pre-empt   probable issues raised at the next inspection. The work could not be claimed for under the new homes bonus as it had already been undertaken but the parish’s finances would be able to cover the additional cost. A closure sign would be put in place next year.  
ACTION: The Clerk to arrange for the closure sign to be put up prior to the next ROSPA inspection (March).
e) Broadband: The Clerk had spoken to the Broadband project team who advised that announcements would be made shortly. They said the Strensham was in a very strong position as it was showing as ‘purple’ on the maps which indicated they would benefit from the faster broadband initiatives in the surrounding areas. 
ACTION: The Clerk to speak to the Broadband Project Team ahead of the next meeting.

 41/13	Planning:   a) To consider the following application referred by Wychavon for consultation:  None received
	
	b)  To consider under the Scheme of Delegation any Planning Applications received  
            between publication of the agenda and the Meeting: None received

		c)  Details of Decision Notices Received to-date: None received        
		
d) Details of Appeal Notices Received to-date:	 None received        
	e) Details of enforcement action:
		a) Harbour Wood – The Enforcement Action was covered under item 40c/13.   
		   
		b) New build on Court Rd – The Clerk had received an email from the Enforcement Officer advising they were still pursuing the breaches of conditions but the applicant’s agent was no longer working for him so they were trying to contact the applicant direct. Mr Holland, the owner of the adjacent bungalow on Twyning Road spoke to the Council. He was concerned there had been interference with pipes that lay on his land and that pipes for drainage water were angled to run onto his property.  He advised he was living in the static caravan whilst he sought a builder to undertake the project of demolition the bungalow and building the new house as per the designs agreed by Wychavon. He was asked to let the Council know if there was an issue with the run off of water onto his property as this would need to be reported to Enforcement.  
		ACTION: The Clerk to continue to liaise with the Enforcement Officer specifically over the drainage and the pavement. Also to request the Lengthsman refrains from attending to the land that was planned to be the pavement.
		c) New Access off the Defford Road – The Enforcement Officer had visited the site and spoken to the owner. They were awaiting written responses to the questions that they had posed and would update the Parish Council as and when they were able. The Officer had asked if the Council could confirm how long the track had been present as the owner was suggesting it had always been in situ. Cllr White informed the Council that he had photograph proof that the track was not there in 1999. It was agreed that the track had only been created in the last 12 months.
  		ACTION: The Clerk to inform the Enforcement Officer of the opinion that the track was not present more than a year ago.

   42/13      Highways Matters
a) Report & Works for the Lengthsman – 
A summary of the Lengthsman work around the village was provided. 
Highways were meant to have repaired the collapsed drain outside The Old School House but undertook work on a neighbouring drain despite queries raised by residents.
b) Concerns were reported about the state of the trees lining Twyning Road especially the ones on the edge of Strensham Court Mews. Lorries have to use the middle of the road due to low overhanging branches. Also it was raised that branches might come down if there were strong winds.
c)Litter from the Services was still an issue and visitors were walking through the gaps in the hedge to access Church Road to exercise their dogs. Fly tipping also was occurring along the hedgerow. It was agreed to contact Mr Spiers and ask if he would attend a meeting in early 2014. A parishioner gave the Clerk the email address of Mr Spiers manager and it was agreed to write to him to ask for adequate fencing to be put up around the perimeter.   
	ACTION: The Clerk to speak to Highways to request the repair work on the collapsed drain is undertaken. 
The Clerk to contact Mr Mann and ask if the over hanging trees could be cut back to prevent an accident on the Twyning Road. 
The Clerk to email Roadchef’s Regional Manager Rob Perry. 

43/13	District & County Councillors Reports: for information
a) District Cllr Ron Davis – Councillor not present.
     
	b) County Cllr Adrian Hardman – Councillor not present                 
				
44/13	Correspondence
a)  Parish Matters – The magazine was distributed to the Councillors.

45/13	Finance:   
	a)  Payments of Accounts: The Council approved the following payments of accounts:

	Date
	PAYEE
	Description
	Cheque No.
	Amount

	02/10/2013

	Mr R Williams
	Sept Lengthsman Duties
	497
	174.00

	02/10/2013

	Mrs R Abunassar
	July - Sept Clerk Duties
	498
	510.54

	02/10/2013

	Cartridge Word
	Replacement Printer Cart
	499
	30.00

	05/11/2013

	Mr R Williams
	Oct Lengthsman duties
	500
	120.00

	05/11/2013

	LA Garden Service
	Sept & Oct Cuts
	501
	230.00

	05/11/2013

	Hampshire Handyman
	Materials
	502
	500.00

	14/11/2013

	K Hartell
	Grass removal
	503
	60.00

	14/11/2013

	V White
	Church Maintenance
	504
	150.00

	14/11/2013
	Hampshire Handyman
	Playground Labour
	505
	450.00

	14/11/2013
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total Paid Out
	
	2224.54




b) The following receipts were received: £1158 from Wychavon DC 2nd half precept.


46/13	Topics raised by Councillors, Committees, Clerk & Parishioners:
a) Cllr White invited Peter Reed of the Old Rectory, Church Road to approach the Council to discuss proposals for a section of his land. With the aid of detailed maps Mr Reed outlined his proposal of building a single dwelling on an area that currently housed dilapidated outhouses that dated back to 1900’s.  He talked about his aim to design a house that would use green energy and have a low environmental impact. He had asked to talk through his possible plans with the Parish Council on the advice of Wychavon who recommended talking to the Council at the outset to determine whether they felt there might be objections or considerations that needed to be kept in mind if Mr Reed decided to progress the proposal. 
The Parish Council concluded that as the proposal was only for a single dwelling they could not see additional traffic on Church Road creating a problem and there looked to be minimal impact on neighbouring properties so wished him well if he decided to apply for planning permission.

 
47/13 Date of next meeting:   	23rd January 2014 was the date set for the next meeting. 



The meeting closed at 8.50pm.


Signed:   Rebecca Abunassar					       Date:   22/11/2013
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